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mplitude modulation (AM) is a charac-
teristic signature of wind farm noise. 

This phenomenon is of research interest be-
cause it causes annoyance and potential 
sleep disturbance2-4.

Here we used the Random Forest classifica-
tion algorithm1 to detect AM. We validated 
the proposed method using an expert-scored 
dataset, and we compared the method’s per-
formance with previously published AM de-
tection methods.

Compared to traditional detection meth-
ods5-7, the proposed classifier consistently 
demonstrates superior performance, as meas-
ured using several validation strategies and 
different metrics. Also, the performance of 
the classifier is close to human performance. 
We find that traditional detection methods 
underestimate the prevalence of AM.

Taken together, our findings suggest an im-
proved approach for detecting AM, leading to 
an increased understanding of AM character-
istics, which is an important step towards im-
proving the acceptability of future wind 
farms.
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... and Amplitude Modulation detection: “many 
heads are better than one” ¹
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